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SCHOOL UNIFORM UPDATE 

It is great to see the overall percentage of students wearing school uniform has improved over      

recent weeks. This week we had 87% of our students wearing the correct uniform. As mentioned in 

previous Newsletters it states in the Department of Education Uniform Policy, that “Students: wear 

a school uniform that meets the schools' uniform requirements.”  If you require assistance with        

obtaining the correct uniform please contact the office for further information. 

 

STRIVE AUTISM SEMINAR 

Abermain Public School was well represented by both community and staff at this week’s STRIVE     

Autism Seminar held in Cessnock. The team that attended were fortunate enough to hear so many 

wonderful stories from those families living with autism, one of which was an incredible young 

artist, Tim Sharp. Dr Lee Sturgeon also provided insightful research and practical strategies to       

ensure every child reaches their full potential in whatever field they choose to seek their own    

happiness. Thank you to the many staff who gave up their own family time to continue their own 

learning.    

Continued next page 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

LUCAS IS OFF TO THE 

STATE ATHLETICS         

CARNIVAL.   

Congratulations to Keeley, Jorja,     
Jackson, Traie, Mya, Mitchell, Zealan 
and Lucas who competed at the       
Regional Athletics Carnival Friday 30th 
August, 2019.  

A special congratulations to Lucas who 
has made it through to the State     
Athletics Carnival for his 100m age 
race.  Lucas will compete at the    
Olympic Stadium, Sydney, later in the 
year. 
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TERM 3 REPORTING CATCH UP SESSION 

It’s that time of the Term when staff will again provide you with a Progress Report / Learning Plan for 

each of your children in either Week 9 or Week 10. We encourage you to take up the opportunity to 

visit the school for a catch up session where your child and Classroom teacher will share their       

successes and new learning goals for future learning. 

 

TRAINING AND DEVELOPMENT 

As a school we value life-long learning, and our staff continually look for opportunities to extend and 

deepen their understanding of student learning and curriculum development. We have a number of 

staff attending training in the next few weeks and look forward to what their expertise will bring to 

our school. 

 

STAGE 3 CANBERRA EXCURSION 

Wishing all of our students and staff a safe and happy trip to Canberra in Week 10. We are confident 

they will have a wonderful experience that they will remember for many years to come. Thank you 

to the school team who have been working behind the scenes for the past two years to ensure this 

opportunity for all of them.  

We would like to welcome Brad Hurst to our school. He will be replacing Mr Emerson while he is 

away. Please take an opportunity to introduce yourself to him. 

 

Ian Lamph and Debbie Bower 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CONTINuEd 

INTENSIVE SWIMMING PROGRAM (TERM 4, WEEKS 7 AND 8) 

All Year 2 students are strongly advised to attend. The first places will be allocated to all Year 2           

students who return their permission slips and deposit by the due date of Thursday 26th   September, 

2019. The remainder of the places will work on a first in first served process for  students in Year 3 as 

we have a limited amount of places in the program. If places are still  available after the due date then 

students in Year 4  -  6 will be given the opportunity to attend.  Any swimming ability is eligible to 

attend. 

THE COST OF THE PROGRAM IS $40.00 

Thank you to the P&C who have generously agreed to cover the cost of the bus for 10 days 
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CLEVER KIDS 2019 

 

STAGE 1 

FIRE  

BRIGADE  

VISIT 
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Thank you to all the wonderful dads and carers who came to enjoy the STEM Father’s 

Day activities in their child’s classroom on Friday 30th August, 2019. 
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On Wednesday a group of Students 
from Years 4 - 6 got the opportunity to 
go on an excursion to the University of 
Newcastle to participate in a workshop 
with Eddie Woo and Adam Spencer. 
They explained how maths had an    
impact on many things around us,   
including keeping trees standing in 
heavy winds. We learnt a few new 
maths games for our classroom, as 
well as discussing more complex topics 
such as prime numbers. Zealan was 
even lucky enough to win a copy of 
Adams newest book. Thanks CASE for 
the opportunity! 

By Zealan and Tyler 

WOO V’S SPENCER 
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CHILDREN’S UNIVERSITY VISIT 

Children’s University visited to teach students how to fold origami pandas.  Abermain Public 

School students have been working towards completing their hours to graduate in Term 4.   

Alyssa and Ainslee from KS have 

been researching ‘Bears’. What an 

absolutely fantastic job girls.  
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WHAT’S ON IN PBL 

 

 

Stage 3 have been displaying their exceptional leadership 

skills over the past couple of weeks.  Each student has         

participated in running a peer support group to teach       

younger students about how to value themselves and others.  

Teachers have commented that students have showed great 

patience, care,  maturity and enthusiasm.  As a result, each 

student has contributed to running engaging lessons that 

have been enjoyed by all students in our school. 

When asked to reflect on their experience, Stage 3 students 

have said………. 

Being a Peer Support Leader means I am a role model and the 

kids look up to me.  The kids have been engaged in their    

learning and we have been able to teach them how to be a 

good friend. 

By Nate 

I have found most parts enjoyable.  The kids listen most of the 

time and I have been able to teach them about kindness and 

respecting themselves and other people. 

By Webcke 

As a Peer Support Leader I have  been able to help kids make 

friends.  Seeing kids learn new skills because of what I’m doing 

with them, makes me feel good. 

By Jacob 

I like being a teacher.  I have found that it is getting easier each 

week and giving students praise helps them learn.  I feel I have 

been able to use games to teach them, skills like sharing, as 

well as having lots of fun 

By Jarred-Leigh 
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CONSERVATION—by students in 2A 

The theme for 2A in Term 3 has been ‘Conservation’. We have been learning 
about endangered native animals like the Greater Bilby. We have created a 
‘Save the Bilby Poster’ using special language features to engage and educate 
our school community.  



MONDAY 9TH DECEMBER, 2019 AT 6PM 
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VOLUNTEERS 

If you would like to volunteer at our school 

during 2019 please ensure you have been to 

the office to complete a 2019 Volunteer    

Policy Agreement and an Appendix 5 or     

Appendix 11.  Both of these forms  need to 

be completed before  commencing volunteer 

work at Abermain Public School. 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

SMS texts will be sent between 9.45am and 

10.00am each day to inform that an absence 

has been recorded for their child.  Parents/

carers can explain the absence either by SMS 

text, in person, by phone, school email or a 

letter to the class teacher.  ALL absences must 

be explained within seven (7)  school days. 

If you are having attendance issues with your 

child, please contact the school so we can 

work together to improve their attendance at 

school. 

MEDICATIONS 

If your child requires non-prescribed or            

intermittent medication administered at 

school, parents/carers must complete a 

medication form which can be obtained 

from the school office. This form            

requires specific details of medication 

and health management.   

FOR THE SAFETY OF ALL CHILDREN MEDICATIONS 

MUST  BE HANDED TO THE OFFICE BY PARENTS/

CARERS.  MEDICATIONS ARE NOT TO BE HANDED 

TO THE STUDENT TO BRING TO OR FROM 

SCHOOL. 

 

A REMINDER THAT 

THERE IS TO BE NO 

SMOKING WITHIN 30 

METRES OF OUR 

SCHOOL.  

THIS INCLUDES   

VAPING AND E     

CIGARETTES  
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 Monday 16th September, 2019  Stage 3 (Year 5 - 6) Assembly - 2.30pm  
 
 Thursday 19th September, 2019  Last session of ‘Clever Kids’ 
   
 Tuesday 24th  September, 2019  Stage 3 (Year 5 - 6) Canberra Excursion 
           to Friday 27th September 
  
 Friday 27th September, 2019  Last day of Term 3 
 
 Monday 14th October, 2019   First day of Term 4 
        P&C Meeting  -  5.00pm   
 
 Monday 28th October, 2019   Children’s University Graduation (Evening) 
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 SCHOOL WEBSITE 

http://www.abermain-schools.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL FACEBOOK PAGE 

Abermain Public School 
NOTES WILL NOT BE REPRINTED AT SCHOOL.  COPIES OF NOTES 

CAN BE OBTAINED ON OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE. 

 

END OF YEAR EVENTS 

 Sports Awards Assembly - 27th November, 2019  (9:30am) 

 Presentation Day - 4th December, 2019 (9:30am and 10:30am) 

 Year 6 Farewell - 5th December, 2019 (evening) 

 Community Carols - 9th December, 2019 (6pm-9pm) 


